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To:      Chairman Wilborn and members of the Senate Judiciary Committee 
From:  Deann Williams, Deputy Director, Division of Vehicles 
Date:   February 20, 2020 
RE:     Senate Bill 358 
 

 
Good morning Mr. Chairman and members of the Senate Judiciary Committee: 
 
The Division of Vehicles requested the introduction of this bill, it will amend K.S.A. 8-
1016 and Supp. 8-241, 8-1014 and 8-1015.  Senate Bill 358 will transfer the oversight of 
the DUI-IID Designation Fund and duties from the Department of Revenue to the 
Kansas Highway Patrol. 
 
Permanently transferring the authority for the vendor oversight program to the Kansas 
Highway Patrol makes business sense.  KHP currently works with the companies that 
provide the interlock devices and permanently changing the vendor oversight program 
to be administered through the KHP will provide the citizens of Kansas with the 
confidence the ignition interlock device is properly installed, and services are being 
provided correctly. 
 
The Division of Vehicles and the Kansas Highway Patrol work very close on many 
aspects of compliance and safety.  We will continue to work with KHP as the rules and 
regulations for SB 358 are transferred. 
 
We will respond to questions at the appropriate time. 
 
 
 
  

 

 


